WEEKLY SCHEDULE NOVEMBER 20-24, 2017



VOLUME 20, ISSUE 12 NOVEMBER 17, 2017

COMING:

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 20

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 21

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 22

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 23

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 24

1:00 PM 3RD GR. GRANDPARENT DAY

THANKSGIVING VACATION

NO SCHOOL

NO SCHOOL

UPCOMING DATES:

♦ Nov. 30—Mirari Brass Assembly.

SCHOOL NEWS:

- ◆A **Parent Portal** is available on our website to check progress reports and attendance. If you do not know how to access this, contact Denise.
- ♦ Bus Riders—Just a reminder that if your child is riding to someone else's house or has friends riding with them, OR if there is any change in the child's transportation schedule, please let Denise AND the bus driver know of the change. You may write a note to the driver or ask Denise to contact the bus driver if you are not sure how to contact him/her. We want to make sure your child is safe.

PTO NEWS:

- ◆We are down to **one Extra-Large Black long-sleeved T-shirt (\$15)** left to sell from our recent Bluebird Spirit shirt sales. Contact Susan Nafziger (620-367-4623) or nafziger@mtelco.net) if interested.
- ♦Thanks to you who brought food for the Teacher/Staff Breakfast!
- ♦ Nov. 27-Dec. 1—PTO Food Drive for the local community Tabor Food Pantry. See details on the attached page.
- ◆Boxtops—Please continue to collect box tops to help fund our all—school field trip at the end of the year! Clip edges and check expiration dates.

COMMUNITY NEWS:

- ◆Wednesday Evening activities at Alexanderwohl (367-8192) and Tabor (367-2318).
- ◆A Meal Train website has been set up for the **Ben Davis** family. Ben is diagnosed with Stage 4 colon cancer. Their 4 children attend Goessel schools. To see how you can help, visit this website: https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/98omlo.
- ◆GHS cheer will be sponsoring a cheer clinic for students grades K thru 5th on Saturday, Dec. 9, 12:30 2:30 pm. The performance is Friday, Dec. 15 at halftime of the boys varsity game. Contact Gretchen Schrag 620-367-2736 or Alicia Oard 785-643-2906
- ◆ The Christmas Giving Tree applications are available now from the schools, churches, Citizens State Bank or the Credit Union. This tree will endeavor to help with Christmas expens-

if you have questions.

es for families with financial needs.

—THANKS TO SUSAN NAFZIGER, PTO CHAIR AND PTO PARENTS FOR THE DELICIOUS BREAKFAST FOR AMERICAN ED. WEEK!

— PTO FOOD DRIVE INFO ON BACK PAGE







